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October Lunch & Learn   
 

Canva for Dummies: Advanced Edition was the topic at our 
October Lunch & Learn. Canva is a great tool for your business, 
plus it's fun! Instructed by our own, Mandi Fordyce, Membership 

& Communications Coordinator. Thank you to 
the Hampton Inn for the meeting space and 5 
Kidz Kandy for our lunch that included 
Halloween candy and a cute pin to wear!  

We made the Top 3!  
Thank you to everyone for voting!  

October Business Connection 
Luncheon 

  
Had a wonderful and very informative Business 
Connection Luncheon with a delicious meal at 
Brady's Roadhouse. Thank you to our speakers 
Director of GC Emergency Management Richie 
Policz, GC Sheriff Marcus Simms, Alan 
Brickman, Bruce Sharp, and Sheila Stewart from 
Community Bank. Thank you to our sponsor 
Community Bank and to everyone that 
attended!  



GREENE COUNTY UNITED WAY 2023 TRUCK GIVEAWAY WINNER CELEBRATED  
 

Greene County United Way (GCUW) celebrated the winner of their first Truck Giveaway, Cheryl Lawrence of 
Carmichaels, Pennsylvania, as she took possession of her new 2022 Ford F-150 4x4 Supercrew XL. Ms. Lawrence 
purchased one ticket at the Greene County Fair in August.  
 
“I don’t normally buy raffle tickets, but as I was walking by their [the GCUW] booth, I told my husband I am feeling 
lucky,” said Cheryl. And lucky she was.  
 
Along with Cheryl and her husband Dan, attending the celebration were the Truck Raffle sponsors – Brian Wood from 
Fox Ford, Casey Durdines from the EQT Corporation, Heidi Jamison from Iron Senergy, Brett Shimek from Baily’s 
Insurance Agency, and Chad Moore from First Federal Savings and Loan Association of Greene County. Also in 
attendance were the GCUW Board President, Joshuah Dains, and the Board Treasurer, David Floyd.  
 
“We are super excited to give Cheryl the truck”, said Dains. “We sold just over 3,000 tickets all over Greene County 
this summer. We are very grateful to Fox Ford, EQT, Iron Senergy, Baily’s Insurance, and First Federal for jumping on 
board with us and grateful to our community for supporting this new GCUW fundraiser”.  
 
For the first year of the Truck Giveaway, GCUW sold 3011 tickets and made a little over $38,000 for the 
organization. The money raised will be invested back into the community through programs like Stuff the Bus as well 
as into the GCUW Community Impact Fund, which provides grants for 12 necessary neighborhood programs.  
 
GCUW’s is a 501(c)3 charitable organization whose mission is to meet the community’s needs through leadership, 
partnership and individual growth opportunities for a better Greene County. Working with 18 local nonprofit 
organizations, GCUW promotes a community of support and provides assistance to our citizens – young and old – 
giving comfort and hope to families throughout the year.  
 
For more information regarding the GCUW, please visit www.greenecountyunitedway.org or call 724-852-1009.  



SHOE SENSATION TO HOST 8th ANNUAL SOCKS FOR TROOPS FUNDRAISER  
 

Shoe Sensation is collecting socks for members of the Military and local Veterans.  

Shoe Sensation, a regional chain of name brand family shoe stores, is hosting its 8th annual “Socks for Troops” 
fundraiser in all of their 200+ retail locations. Last year Shoe Sensation collected over 50,000 pairs of socks and hopes 
to continue the success of the program in 2023. This year, each store will be collecting socks for active-duty military 
personnel and/or local veterans in their communities. Shoe Sensation will have military approved socks for customers 
to purchase and donate in-store. Customers will receive 20% off socks purchased for a donation. Shoe Sensation 
locations will also serve as a drop off point for customers to bring in new socks they have collected on their own. * “It 
has been a tough year for everyone in our communities. This is no exception for the country's military personnel. A 
small gesture can go a long way in providing them with comfort during the holidays. We appreciate the sacrifices of 
our armed forces and their families make in their personal lives to protect our safety and our countries interests. This 
is one way we can show our appreciation to the men and women who serve in our armed forces and to our Veterans 
that have served our country,” says David Bateman, Community Connections Director and creator of the Socks for 
Troops program for Shoe Sensation.  

“Socks for Troops” will begin on November 1st and Shoe Sensation will continue collecting socks until December 31, 
2023. Please see details below or visit your local Shoe Sensation for details on the specific supported charity or 
organization. For additional information about Socks for Troops or to find a Shoe Sensation near you, visit 
www.shoesensation.com.  

*Sock donations must be brand new and donated in its original packaging. Shoe Sensation CANNOT accept used pairs 
of socks or socks without its original packaging.  

Socks will be donated to the local organization of the Waynesburg VFW and can be dropped off at the Shoe Sensation 
located in Waynesburg at 120 Greene Plaza. 



IN THE NEWS 
Greene County and Kinetic Broadband Ribbon Cutting Event 

The Greene County Chamber of Commerce, Greene County Commissioners and Kinetic by Windstream 
representatives held a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony on Oct 17th, 2023 at the Springhill Community Center at 10:00 am. 

Along with their industry partner, Kinetic by Windstream, the Greene County Commissioners were pleased to start 
the physical rollout and installation of this long-awaited project. Funded by a $2.5 million Appalachian Regional 
Commission (ARC) Grant and $2.7 million capital investment by Kinetic, this project will provide gigabit speed 
broadband access to more than 767 currently underserved or unserved houses and businesses in the Graysville, New 
Freeport and Spraggs exchanges. These exchanges cover geographic areas larger than traditionally considered in the 
defined area of these towns and include all or portions of six townships: Aleppo, Freeport, Gilmore, Perry, Springhill 
and Wayne. 

“This is the second of three large investments in broadband as we continue to seek opportunities to provide 
highspeed internet access to every resident, business and industry in the County.” said Greene County Commissioner 
Mike Belding. Commissioner Blair Zimmerman added, “We will continue leading the rural counties in Pennsylvania 
with our broadband expansion.” 

Approximately105 miles of fiber-optic cable will be installed as well as the hardware and other technical requirements 
offering fiber-to-the-prem service. Project construction date is estimated to begin by mid-November and be 
completed by mid-summer 2024. 

The third investment is a CNX Foundation $1M donation specifically for broadband. The approved fiber to the premise 
projects are within Gray Township, Morris Township, and Richhill Township and include Ryerson Station State Park. 
This project includes 31 fiber miles and more than 103 addresses of unserved or underserved residences, businesses 
and state park addresses that will have access to gigabit speed broadband. 

“In the last three years, we have made significant strides in broadband installation through strong, consistent, 
collaboration, and partnership with Windstream, and excellent work by our own county Economic Development 
team. Our focus has been and will continue to be, delivering real results that improve the quality of life for the people 
of Greene County.” said Greene County Commissioner Betsy McClure. 

We invite all media contacts and the public to attend this informational event. The Springhill Community Center is 
located at 1055 Deep Valley Road, New Freeport, PA 15352. For questions or to RSVP, please call (717) 201-3537 

Eric Cowden, Thomas Scheidler, Eric Gaydos, Dr. Kevin Monaghan, Betsy McClure, Mike Belding, Jeanne Shearer, 
Susan Schraibman, Shawn Conway, Shawna Cossin, Melody Longstreth, Jeff Sauder, Chris Wilson 





Employee Benefit Cost Control Strategies 
In a constantly evolving economic landscape, employers continue to seek effective strategies to 
optimize their operations, including the various aspects of employee benefits. Since ensuring the 
well-being and satisfaction of their workforce is central to their concerns, they seek cost-saving 
measures that can be implemented without compromising the overall value of benefits. 

As employers approach 2023 year-end benefit planning, there are a series of steps that can be 
taken to fine tune their employee benefit offerings in order to achieve financial savings. By utilizing any of the 
methods outlined below, business owners can successfully counter the pressures of today’s evolving business and 
economic forces to stay within their budgetary restraints while crafting an effective and robust benefit portfolio, all 
while maintaining a positive work environment. 

Perform an Evaluation of Benefit Plans 

To maximize cost savings, employers should conduct a comprehensive evaluation of their existing benefit plans. 
Analyzing the utilization rates, employee feedback and cost data allows employers to identify areas of potential 
improvement or redundancy. By eliminating underutilized or ineffective benefits, employers can redirect resources 
toward more impactful offerings that align with the needs and preferences of their employees. 

Promote Preventive Care and Wellness 

Investing in employee wellness programs and promoting preventive care can yield long-term financial savings. 
Encouraging healthy lifestyles, preventive screenings, and vaccinations can help reduce healthcare costs associated 
with chronic conditions. By providing incentives for participation in wellness initiatives and facilitating access to 
discounted gym memberships or wellness resources, employers can proactively mitigate further healthcare 
expenses. 

Embrace Telecommuting and Flexible Work Arrangements 

The COVID-19 pandemic has demonstrated the feasibility and cost-saving potential of remote work. By embracing 
telecommuting and flexible work arrangements, employers can reduce office space requirements, utility costs, and 
other overhead expenses. Such arrangements not only save money but also enhance work-life balance, job 
satisfaction and productivity, leading to a positive work environment. 

Utilize Technology Solutions 

Advancements in technology offer innovative ways for employers to manage employee benefits efficiently. 
Implementing digital platforms for benefits administration, employee communication, and self-service portals can 
reduce administrative costs and enhance employee engagement. Automating processes like enrollment, claims 
management and benefits tracking can streamline operations, eliminate paperwork, and minimize errors. 

Negotiate with Benefit Providers 

Employers should regularly review their relationships with benefit providers, such as insurance companies, 
healthcare networks and other third-party vendors. Negotiating better terms, including lower premiums or fees, can 
result in significant cost savings. Employers can also explore alternative providers or insurance plans to ensure they 
are getting the most cost-effective options without compromising the quality of benefits. 

Foster Employee Education and Communication 

Effective communication is vital to maximizing the value of employee benefits while minimizing cost. Employers 
should provide comprehensive and accessible resources that educate employees on benefit options, coverage 
details, and cost saving measures. Regularly engaging employees through workshops, webinars or personalized 
consultations can help them make informed decisions, select appropriate plans, and utilize benefits effectively. 

Consider Cost-Sharing Strategies 

Sharing healthcare costs with employes through co-pays, deductibles, or coinsurance can alleviate financial burdens 
for employers. Implementing cost-sharing mechanisms encourages employees to be mindful of healthcare expenses 
and seek appropriate care. However, employers should carefully balance cost-sharing with employee affordability 
and ensure that essential services remain accessible to all. 

 

The Greene County Chamber of Commerce offers its members access to My Benefit Advisor as a solution for 
employee benefits, including voluntary offerings. For more information about My Benefit Advisor, visit our website 
at greene.mybenefitadvisor.com or contact Mike Galardini at (800) 377-3539. 





Bowlby Bits - November 2023 
 

Hours: Monday & Wednesday: 9am – 7pm |  Tuesday & Thursday: 9am – 6pm | Friday & Saturday: 9am – 4pm 

 

Baby Lap Sit – ages 6 weeks to 18 months Tuesdays and Thursday at 10:30am 
Toddlers – ages 18 months to 35 months Tuesdays at 11:30am and 5:00pm | Thursdays at 1:30pm 
Preschoolers – ages 3-5 years Mondays at 10:30am | Tuesdays and Thursdays at 1:30pm 
Stories Under The Moon – ages 2-6 years Wednesdays at 6pm 
 
FAMILY PLACE – Every Monday November 6th thru December 4th at one of our two Parent/Child Workshop Classes offered 
at 1:30PM exclusively offered for 0 to 3-year-olds. 
 
MAHJONG CLUB – Every Wednesday, 1:00 – 4:00PM. A tile-based game that's been played in Asia for over 300 years. 
Although the game is hard to master, it's easy to learn the basics. 
 
BOWLBY BOOK CLUB – New members are always welcome to join! Held on the second Thursday of the month at 4:30 PM. 

This month’s book discussion is on Kristin Hannah’s “The Great Alone”. 
 

COSMIC BINGO – Friday, November 17th will be a fun night of Glow in the Dark or "COSMIC" Bingo! Sponsored by 
SeniorLife of Greene County. 
 
FRIENDS SHARING GRIEF – First Monday evening of every month at 5pm. This is a support group for those who are 
struggling with the loss of an important person in their life. 
 
TECH TUTORING – Every Wednesday and Thursday afternoon [1PM – 3PM] bring your electronic device, charging cords, 
account passwords, and your library card. First-come, first-served. Need a different time? Call in to the library to set-up an 
appointment. Always free…just drop in! 
 
FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT – Enjoy a movie here at the library Friday, November 10th, beginning promptly at 8:00 P.M. in the 
Library’s STEM Room. This Month’s Movie is Elemental. FREE snack and beverage! Call the library to RSVP your seat(s). 
 
PUZZLE COMPETITION – Saturday, November 18th @ 9:30AM – 12:30PM. A max of 10 teams of two to compete in putting 
together a 500-piece puzzle in three hours or less. Contact the library for more details. 
 
5th Annual Turkey Trot—Saturday, November 18, from 12:00am – 11:59pm. The 5th Annual Bowlby Library Turkey Trot is a 
5K Run/Walk and 1K Children’s Fun Run. Virtual and Pardoned Turkey options are available if needed. To register online go 
to https://runsignup.com/Race/PA/Waynesburg/EvaKBowlbyLibrary5KTurkeyTrot  
 
T.O.P.S. – Take Off Pounds Sensibly Every Saturday, 10:00AM – 11:00AM. 
 
DUNGEONS & DRAGONS GAME SESSIONS – Every Saturday, we will be hosting Dungeons & Dragons Game Sessions at the 
library for those who wish to attend. The sessions will begin at 12:30 PM and will run until 3:30 PM and will be led by 
Dungeon Master Matthew. Please sign up online using or sign-up sheet, in person at the library or by calling us. 
 
 

 
Call or stop in at Eva K. Bowlby Public Library for more info or to register for any of the above events. 

724-627-9776 ● 311 N. West St., Waynesburg, PA 15370 ● www.evakbowlby.org 

https://runsignup.com/Race/PA/Waynesburg/EvaKBowlbyLibrary5KTurkeyTrot




Place Your Ad Here! 

Contact  

melody@greenechamber.org  

for more information! 

Curbside or In-Office Notary! 

Notary service is available by  

appointment. Notary work 

(excluding title transfers) is free  

to chamber members as part of your  

membership benefits. 

Email melody@greenechamber.org   

or call 724-998-2386 

to schedule an appointment. 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday through Thursday 

from 10am-4pm 

Friday by Appointment 

mailto:melody@greenechamber.org



